Jim Collinson

Rushcliffe Borough Council

Civic Centre

Pavilion Road

West Bridgford

Nottingham

HG2 5FE

24 October 2006

Dear Mr Collinson

Withdrawal of Rushcliffe Borough Replacement Local Plan

Thank you for your letter with regard to the withdrawal of the Rushcliffe Replacement Local Plan and intention to adopt the non-allocation based elements of the Replacement Local Plan on a Non Statutory Basis.

The HBF is very disappointed with the decision to withdraw the document.  The Replacement Local Plan has taken a considerable length of time to prepare, coupled with much input and resources from many consultees, the decision to abandon the plan is unfortunate.  

Historically, the Borough of Rushcliffe has continued to under provide for housing, which raises additional concern as housing delivery is likely to be constrained further due to the lack of allocations and policy direction that a statutory Development Plan would normally provide.  This piecemeal approach to planning is unacceptable and could have serious implications in terms of delivering the increased levels of housing growth identified within the emerging RSS.

Yours sincerely

Joanne Russell 

Regional Policy Manager

Midlands and South West

